
“… may they all be one” 

Third Sunday of Lent 
Year A 12 March 2023 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

We are progressing nicely through Lent, but our 

Parish activities will begin to intensify very shortly as 

we begin to celebrate our Second Rite of 

Reconciliations services (March 22 and 29), hosting 

the Archbishop during his Parish Pastoral Visit which 

includes my formal installation as your Parish Priest 

(March 31 & April 1), and then onto Holy Week and 

our Easter celebrations.  Many of you will be involved 

in most, if not all, of these Parish events and 

celebrations.  I thank God for the short reprieve that 

the Parish received from the Archbishop in delaying 

his Pastoral Visit (which was originally scheduled to 

commence from this Friday, 18 March (St Patrick’s 

Day) and conclude on Sunday, 19 March, because we 

aren’t quite ready for him, but we will be by March 

31.   Thank you, in advance, for your participation 

and assistance with these events. 

 

As I have already alluded to, this Friday is St Patrick’s 

Day.  It is a Solemnity Feast Day in Australia since St 

Patrick is also one of our country’s Patronal 

Saints.  The Parish Mass will be at the regular Friday 

Weekday Mass time – Corpus Christi Church, 9:00am. 

 

Ordinarily, the Feast of St Joseph, Husband of Mary, 

another Solemnity Feast, is celebrated on 19 

March.  However, the Feast Day has been relocated to 

20 March, the first available day after the Fourth 

Sunday of Lent.  The Sundays in Lent always take 

precedence over Feasts and Solemnity Feasts, hence 

the relocation this year to Monday, 20 March.  The 

Parish Mass will be at the regular Monday Weekday 

Mass time – Corpus Christi Church, 

7:00am.  Unfortunately, this Mass time is too early for 

representatives of the three Catholic Schools of our 

Parish to attend, so, as I understand, our Schools are 

celebrating para-liturgies to commemorate St 

Joseph.  All three Schools were founded by St Mary of 

the Cross’ religious Order, the Sisters of St Joseph of 

the Sacred Heats (RSJ’s), so the celebration of this 

particular Feast Day is very important to each of our 

Parish School communities. 

There was a development that caught the Parish out 

at last Sunday morning’s 9:30am Mass.  I have been 

informed that the 9:30am Sunday Mass on the first 

Sunday of the Month is a Youth Mass with a 

Children’s Liturgy component.  However, just prior to 

the commencement of Mass, I was told that the 

Children’s Liturgy Coordinator had retired from the 

position, and therefore, in the absence of a 

replacement Children’s Liturgy Coordinator, the 

Children’s Liturgy could not proceed.  As Parishioners 

would be aware, Safeguarding of children is a priority 

for both this Parish and the Archdiocese. 

Consequently, without having a fully approved and 

accredited Coordinator (i.e. Queensland Blue Card, 

National Police Check, and recorded as a Volunteer), 

the Parish will be unable to resume Children’s Liturgy 

until we have a replacement Coordinator installed and 

accredited.  Also, the 2-adult rule must also apply, so 

a second adult must also be equally accredited to 

assist the Children’s Liturgy Coordinator.  So, I’m now 

calling for a volunteer to replace the outgoing 

Children Liturgy Coordinator, Pat Corfield.  My thanks 

to Pat for her years of service to Banyo Nundah Parish 

as a Children’s Liturgy Coordinator to the Corpus 

Christi Church. 

 

I am happy to announce that our Parish has entered 

into a Parish Newsletter sponsorship agreement with 

Holy Cross Funerals.  Holy Cross Funerals is owned 

and operated by Redcliffe City Parish and it offers a 

first class funeral service at very economical 

rates.  You will begin to see their advertising banner 

on the bottom of our Parish Newsletter’s front page 

very soon.  Holy Cross Funerals, because of their 

association with the Catholic Church, offer very good 

Catholic Funeral services.   

 

Once again I do hope and pray that the week ahead is 

a blessed one for each of you and your families. 

 

Fr Dan 

Parish Priest 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach, Nundah, Virginia and sections of Clayfield, Northgate and Wavell Heights 

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in 

Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the 

community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good 

News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

Acknowledgement of Country 

‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal People who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect 

to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People present. 

 

We acknowledge the Uluru Statement from the Heart (https://

fromtheheart.com.au/uluru-statement/the-statement/) and the From the Heart 

(https://fromtheheart.com.au/) campaign for a Voice to Parliament enabled by 

the constitution. 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/tuR7CBNq7QcVZZWrt6hHtO?domain=fromtheheart.com.au/
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/tuR7CBNq7QcVZZWrt6hHtO?domain=fromtheheart.com.au/
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/2YeCCD1v7PiB66YziAX9m_?domain=fromtheheart.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

Please Pray for  

Those who are sick:  

Justin Carr, Harry White, Emilia Long, Kateri 

Byrnes, Lynette Bevis, Gordon Elsmore, Graham 

Byrnes,  Norm Mansini, Philip Kerr, Robbie Minns, 

Karen Kelly,  Martha Ochoa,  Catherine Thun, 

Clare Lansley, Kathleen Smiley & family, Shirley Tunny, 

Karen Kernohan, Peter Grupe, Bernadeen Hodby. 

 

Lord, show them your loving care 
(If you know someone who no longer requires to be included on this 

list, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you.) 
 

Anniversary 

Karen Livermore 

“may they rest in peace” 

Baptised this Weekend  
Adelaide Isla McKay 

Aita Joseph Thetadig 

Kairos Joachim Leulua’iali’i Avei 

Lucas Patrick Carboni Hitchings 

Henry James Rowlinson Mumme  

Our prayerful good wishes to the families 
 

Stations of the Cross during Lent 
Wednesday 6:30pm Holy Trinity, Banyo  

Friday 6pm Corpus Christi, Nundah  

 
 

‘The Voice’ Youth Ministry 
Youth Led Mass:   

This Sunday, 12 March 2023 

5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 

Next Sunday, 5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

 

Children’s Liturgy 
This Sunday, 12 March 2023 

5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

The Holy Father’s Intentions for March 
For victims of abuse 

We pray for those who have suffered harm 

from members of the Church; may they find 

within the Church herself a concrete response 

to their pain and suffering. 

 
 

The month of March is dedicated to Saint Joseph. 

 

 

Stewardship 
“Everyone who drinks this water will 

be thirsty again.”      JOHN 4:13 

 

Jesus reminds us that material things, even something 

as basic as water, can never satisfy us over the long 

run.  When we build our lives around material 

possessions we will always want more and no amount 

will ever satisfy our desire.  True joy and peace only 

comes when we follow Jesus - when we become more 

“God-centred” and less “self-centred.”   

A Vocation View 

A VOCATION VIEW: Only the Lord can give true living 

water, the fullness of life. Our body cannot 

survive without water; our spirit cannot 

survive without living water. Now is the time 

to renew our lives in the waters and Spirit of 

Baptism. 

LITURGY TIMES 
 

SUNDAY MASSES  

Holy Trinity, Banyo   7.30am 

        5pm  

Corpus Christi, Nundah 6pm Saturday evening 

        9.30am 
 

WEEKDAY MASS  

Monday 13 March 

 7am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

Wednesday 15 March   

 9am Mass Holy Trinity, Banyo 
   

Thursday 16 March  

 6:30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 

Friday 17 March  

 St Patrick, bishop 

 9am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

SACRAMENTS 
 

SACRAMENT OF MERCY (PENANCE) 

Saturday 4pm—5pm at Holy Trinity Church, Banyo or 

contact Fr Dan at the Parish Office to arrange a time. 
 

BAPTISM  

2
nd

 Saturday of the month at Corpus Christi, Nundah 

3
rd

 Saturday of the month at Holy Trinity, Banyo 

Please contact the Parish Office during office hours.   

At least THREE months notice is required. 

 

FIRST PENANCE, CONFIRMATION,  

FIRST COMMUNION 

Annually.  Please contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

At least SIX months notice is required. 

 

SICK CALLS, COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

Recitation of the Rosary  
Prayed every Sunday morning at: 

7am before the 7.30 am Mass at Holy Trinity 

Church, Banyo and  

9am before the 9.30am Mass  at Corpus Christi 

Church, Nundah. 

Everyone welcome to join in. 

ADORATION VACANCIES 

Permanent Vacancies (these need to be filled ASAP) 

Mondays at Corpus Christi  10am 

Tuesdays at Holy Trinity 12pm,1pm, 11pm 

Wednesdays at Holy Trinity 12am - 3am, 5am and 6am 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Corpus Christi Cancelled this week  

Holy Trinity: Tuesday 8am - Wednesday 8am 

Roster Co-ordinator: Colina 0422:111:321 

northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

mailto:northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com


Sacramental Journey News 
The Sacrament of Confirmation in Banyo Nundah 

Parish will be held on Friday evening 16 June. 

 

Parent Information Sessions of children in Year 3 or 

older who are eligible for Confirmation will be held on 

Wednesday 19 April at 7pm in Banyo Parish Hall or 

Thursday 20 April at 3.30pm in St Joseph’s Library, 

Nundah. 

 

To receive an enrolment form for Confirmation or for more 

information about the sacraments including the dates for 

Penance and Eucharist  please email  me 

sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au   

Angela Greathead,  

Banyo Nundah Parish, Sacramental Co-ordinator 

CATHEDRAL ST PATRICK’S DAY MASS 

The Annual St Patrick’s Day Mass, organised 

by the St Patrick’s Day Parade Association, 

will be celebrated again this year in the 

Cathedral of St Stephen, Elizabeth Street at 

10.00am on 17 March 2023. Fr Gerard McMorrow will be 

the celebrant. 

 

All are welcome to attend. And, for those who may be 

unable to do so, the Mass will be live-streamed through 

the Cathedral website on this link -  

Archbne.org/bzw 

GOING DEEPER WITH GOD RETREAT 

Evangelisation Brisbane is hosting a 3-day retreat at Santa 

Teresa Spirituality Centre from 24—26 March. 

 

When:- 6pm March 24 — 12pm March 26 

Where:- Santa Teresa Spirituality Centre  

   (267 Wellington St, Ormiston) 

Price:- Live-in attendee $425 or couple $730.   

  Live out attendee $230 

 

Live-in price includes all meals and accommodation, live 

out includes morning tea, lunch and dinner. 

 

Please RSVP by 17 March to secure your spot. 

 

For further information please contact Evangelisation 

Brisbane on 3324 3440, or  

email formation@bne.catholic.net.au.  

Click register now to book. 

The Catholic Leader 

values your feedback for 

the pilot program 

trialling the online 

v e r s i o n  o f  i t s 

publication. Feedback 

can be sent to Debra in 

the office. 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND 

RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE — 

TARGET $1,000,000 

 

 

Our Church will be celebrating its 

Centenary in 2026 and a great number of repairs and 

restoration works in excess of $1,000,000 need to be 

completed in advance of our celebrations.  We are 

currently running a fundraising drive to raise $1,000,000 

across a 3-year timeframe (2023-2025 inclusive) to help 

offset these emerging expenses.  

 

You are encouraged to donate on more than one 

occasion if you are in a position to do so.  The Parish 

needs your help.  If you are able to donate, please donate 

directly either by EFT to the following Bank Account: 

 

Account Name: Church Restoration 

BSB: 064-786 

Account Number: 100 025 586 

Description:  Surname here unless you wish to 

remain anonymous. 

 

or, if by Cash or Cheque, to the 

Parish Centre,  

136 Buckland Road,  

Nundah, QLD 4012.   

 

Please note these gifts are not tax-deductible donations. 

 

Thank you for your financial assistance. 

  

Fr Daniel Redhead 

Parish Priest 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ADORERS 

Adoration at Corpus Christi has been cancelled this 

week (13th/14th March) due to Church maintenance.  

Apologies for any inconvenience caused to adorers.  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Summit 2023 is a three day event intended to empower, 

inspire and equip delegates to engage in the mission of the 

Church as Archbishop Mark shares his vision and priorities 

for the Archdiocese.  The summit will be held at the Riverlife 

Centre (47 Jennifer St, Seventeen Mile Rocks) from May 18 — 

20.  To register, please go to brisbanesummit.com.  

Earlybird pricing of $170pp applies before 31 March. 

 

Archbishop’s Vocations Dinner for Men 13 April is an 

evening event for those who are discerning their vocation to 

gather and connect with each other.  Archbishop Mark will 

share his journey to the priesthood.  To register, please 

email vocation@bne.catholic.net.au or contact Chris for 

further details at villanuevac@bne.catholic.net.au. 

mailto:sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au
Archbne.org/bzw
mailto:formation@bne.catholic.net.au
https://app.tickets.org.au/eb/GuidedRetreatMarch2023?mc_cid=d05dec65d5&mc_eid=8927d0a92b
brisbanesummit.com
mailto:vocation@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:villanuevac@bne.catholic.net.au?subject=Men%27s%20Discernment%20Inquiry


 

 

  Third Week of Lent   
 

We are now in the third week of Lent with the Project 

Compassion story of Priscilla, who lives in the Hwange 

district in Zimbabwe with her husband, Charles, and two 

of their grandchildren. Climate change continues to bring 

unprecedented challenges for people living in the most 

vulnerable and remote communities in Zimbabwe. 

 

During times of intense drought and food shortages, 

Priscilla had to commute to the town centre and wait in 

long queues to collect food. 

 

With the support of Caritas Hwange, Priscilla learnt 

conservation farming skills to grow drought-resistant 

crops and started poultry farming to support her family 

during the current food crisis. Priscilla was able to 

produce a bumper harvest in her first year of practising 

in conservation farming. Priscilla also used the funds 

from her harvest to start poultry farming, which enabled 

her to sell eggs to pay for her grandchildren’s school 

fees, books and stationery. The poultry farming provides 

a safety net for Priscilla and her family during times of 

hardship, like the current drought. 

 

While the situation in Zimbabwe and across eastern Africa 

remains dire, the work of Caritas Hwange means that 

Priscilla can learn the techniques, tools and resources she 

needs to build resilience and support her family during 

this current food crisis. 

 

Watch a short film about Priscilla’s story 

here. 

 

Please support Project Compassion: 

www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion 

Mass Settings 

 
 

Penitential Rite Confiteor  

 

Gloria Sung 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)   If today you hear his voice,  

 Harden not your hearts. 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 

Lord, you are truly the Saviour of the world; 

Give me living water, that I may never thirst again. 

Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 

 

Apostles Creed Prayed 

 

Preface The Samaritan Woman 

 

Eucharistic Prayer for Reconciliation 1 

 

Eucharistic Acclamation 2  

 

Prayer Over the People Third Sunday of Lent 

 

Readings — Sunday 19 March 

Fourth Sunday of Lent 

1 Samuel 16:1, 6-7, 10-13 

Ephesians 5:8-14 

John 9:1-41 

 

 

ARCHDIOCESAN PRIVACY POLICY:   

The privacy of all individuals with whom Banyo-Nundah   

Parish interacts is very important to us and we are                 

committed to protecting all personal information we 

collect and hold. Our Privacy Policy is available at 

www.bne.catholic.net.au or on request. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

           Parish Website:   www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  

           Facebook:    Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Corpus Christi Church   65 Bage Street, Nundah     Holy Trinity Church    352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo
  

 

Parish Priest:    Rev Fr Daniel Redhead     Ph:  3324 3874      pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au                   

         (this number is for after hours emergencies only) 

 

Parish Office:      136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  Ph:  3324 3870    

        (cnr Buckland Road & Bage Street) 

        Monday - Friday 9.30am - 4.30pm              nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

    Parish Secretary:         Ms Debra Visser                           

    Finance Officer:         Mrs Carmel Spargo 

    Sacramental Coordinator:  Mrs Angela Greathead          sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
  

 Parish Computer Project :  John Carr       Ph. 3266 1119    parish_computers@bigpond.com  
 

 

WHS Representative     Mrs Particia Corfield  patcorfield28@gmail.com 

Safeguarding Representative:  Ms Catherine Byrnes  Ph:  3267 5222      THE VOICE BNYG  

Youth Activities Coordinator:  Gysell Mortimer     banyonundahouth@gmail.com       thevoice@weebly.com  
   

 

St Pius’ Primary      Apperley Street, Banyo      Ph:  3267 7306    pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 

St Joseph’s Primary      16 Leslie Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2405   pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Mary MacKillop College   60 Bage Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2100       mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 

© English translation of the Psalm Responses are taken from the Lectionary for Mass  
1981, International Commission on English (ICEL). All rights reserved. 

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion/priscilla-story-video/
http://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion
http://www.bne.catholic.net.au

